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STATE OF CALIFORNIA                                                                                                                                            Gavin Newsom, Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

505 VAN NESS AVENUE 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 
 
 

October 5, 2021 

 

Mr. Jerrod Meier 

Director of Risk, Compliance & Standards Engineering                  

Pacific Gas and Electric Company 

Gas Transmission and Distribution Operations 

6121 Bollinger Canyon Road 

San Ramon, CA 94583 

 

SUBJECT: Response to PG&E’s Requests for an Extension of Reassessment Interval (49 CFR 

§192.939) Line 109 in San Mateo County and Line 300A in Santa Clara County 

 

Dear Mr. Meier: 

 

The Safety and Enforcement Division (SED) of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) 

reviewed Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s (PG&E) requests for an extension of reassessment 

interval for Line 109 in San Mateo County and Line 300A in Santa Clara County in two letters both 

dated September 30, 2021 (via email dated October 1, 2021).    

 

After further review and analysis, SED hereby denies PG&E’s requests in obtaining waivers from the 

CPUC pursuant to General Order 112-F, Section 101.3 regarding the two waiver requests.  SED 

believes PG&E should report these violations as self-identified non-compliance notifications pursuant 

to CPUC Decision 18-05-023. 

 

SED notified PHMSA of its decision to deny PG&E’s extension requests. PHMSA responded with no 

comments or objections. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Dennis Lee at (415) 806-0493 or by email at 

Dennis.Lee@cpuc.ca.gov. 

   

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Terence Eng 

Program Manager 

Safety and Enforcement Division (SED) – Gas Safety and Reliability Branch (GSRB) 

 

 

cc:   Steve Nanney, PHMSA 

 Susie Richmond, PG&E 

Alberta Ekukinam, PG&E 

Lee Palmer, SED 

 Dennis Lee, SED/GSRB 

mailto:Dennis.Lee@cpuc.ca.gov

